
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6 May 2011 
            
Newsletter No 29 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Year 6 SAT’s 
Just a reminder, Year 6 will be starting their SAT’s on Monday 9 May 2011 and finishing on 
Thursday 12 May 2011.  Could parents/carers please make sure that children arrive to school on 
time.  There will be a free breakfast club for Year 6 children from 8:30am till 8:50am.  Over the last 
few years our Year 6 children have brought little good luck mascots to school for SAT’s week. Year 6 
children may do this if they choose. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 9 May 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

  Lynden Brayshaw-Stewart  
Nursery 

For trying hard to work out the 
differences between some 2D 

shapes. 

  Krishma Mahandru  RW 
For learning all of the first 

45 key words. 

 Aleena Zaheer   RG 
For an excellent still life painting 

   Armaan Mahmood 1B 
For making good progress in all 
areas and for always trying his 

best. 

Muskaan Shehzadi  1/2H 
For working hard in R.E. on 

marriages in different 
cultures. 

Miya Qualiey   2S 
For making amazing progress in 

her writing. Well done! 

 Whole Class  3L 
For working hard to design and 

paint a souvenir tea towel for the 
Royal Wedding.  

 Whole Class 3/4MW 
For working hard to design 

and paint a souvenir tea 
towel for the Royal 

Wedding. 

Whole Class   4W 
For working hard to design and 
paint a souvenir tea towel for 

the Royal Wedding. 

    Tawana Machiridza  5B 
For producing a lovely poem for 
the Hands Outstretched Easter 

competition. 

  Mercy Ogunbote 5/6S 
For her efforts this week in 
preparation for the Year 6 

SAT’s. 

Azizah Rashid   6SH 
For achieving her goal in both 

literacy and numeracy ready for 
SAT’s week. 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 4W 

Spick and Span 3/4MW 
Attendance 5B 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 5/6S  Runners up - 3L 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 9 May 2011. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dogs on School Site 
Just a reminder to parents that dogs are not allowed on to the school site unless they are guide 
dogs.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Increase in the price of School Dinners 
As from Wednesday 27 April 2011 Birmingham City Council will increase the price of school dinners 
to £1.85 per day, £9.25 per week.  The correct money should be given to the class teacher on a 
Monday morning, in an envelope clearly labelled with your child’s name and class on. 
 
Sainsbury & Tesco Vouchers - Mrs Lynch 
Thank you for all the Sainsbury and Tesco vouchers you have sent in so far.  This Sunday is the last 
day the stores will be handing them out so please keep sending them in.  
 
Term Dates 

Half term holiday 

Children break up on 
Friday 27 May 2011 

and return to school on 
Tuesday 7 June 2011  

 
Have a lovely holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 

KS1 KS2 
Atish Bangar     2S   

For  helping a new child to settle 
into St Mary’s 

Adil Rasool   4W          
For lending another child a 

head covering for our 
Gurdwara visit. 


